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Date:    June 29, 2023 

To:  Users of FAA Airport Diagrams and Chart Supplements 

From:  Aeronautical Information Services 

Subject:  Arrival Alert Notice and Airport Diagram Symbols for Wrong Surface Hot 
Spots 

 
 

Background: In May of 2022, the FAA began a test period at 11 airports (eventually 
expanding to 12 airports) to evaluate the concept of using Arrival Alert Notices published 
in the Chart Supplement and wrong surface Hot Spot symbols on Airport Diagrams. Its 
purpose was to create situational awareness to help alleviate potential wrong surface 
alignments (see CS 22-04 CN).  
 
Decision: In May of 2023, the FAA concluded the test, and has determined the following 
items will continue: 

• Arrival Alert Notices will be provided in the FAA Chart Supplement  
• The hot spot symbols will be standardized using circles and ellipses symbols. 

Those will be the only authorized Hot Spot symbols 
 

The tenative effective date of all of these changes will be October 5th, 2023. 

https://www.faa.gov/air_traffic/flight_info/aeronav/safety_alerts/media/CS_22-04_CN_Arrival_Alert_Notices_Airport_Diagram_Symbols.pdf

